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D.J. Rogers, Acorn Tree Services, 6, Norman Cottages, Michaelston Le Pit, Vale of Glamorgan., CF64 4HP

3, Norman Cottages, Michaelston Le Pit
Remove 1 Cypress, 1 Purple Plum and 1 Magnolia

SITE AND CONTEXT

The location is a row of six brick built cottages in three pairs of semi-detached property.  This dwelling is in the middle of the row called Norman Cottages in the village of Michaelston Le Pit and located within the Michaelston Le Pit Conservation Area. 

DESCRIPTION OF DEVELOPMENT

Notification has been submitted to the authority of the intended removal of a Magnolia, a Purple-leaved Plum and a conifer (Western Red Cedar?) all located in the front garden. 

PLANNING HISTORY

2010/00544/TCA : 3, Norman Cottages, Michaelston Le Pit  - Fell Lawson Cypress cultivars along south east facing boundary  - Approved 30/06/2010 (case officer - MRK)

REPORT

It is a shame that this garden is planned to denuded of its trees.  The Magnolia is the smallest of the three trees and is situated barely half a metre from a single storey portion on the dwelling.  Its canopy appears to have been reduced already and what is left overhangs a roofslope.  Estimating the diameter of the stems, it is only just of a size to qualify to be considered under the Tree Regulations.  Despite the pruning of lower branches the crown appears healthy and could possibly be retained as an ornamental tree even though it is close to the property because it is a small species.  Nevertheless it will not be made the subject of a tree preservation order, being a reasonably common tree the authority would be pushed to justify its retention.

The Purple Plum is a similar case in point.  It is another ornamental tree that could be retained where it is on the front boundary without causing obstruction (unless the owner plans to create a driveway into the frontage).  Again though it is  small, hidden from public view and quite a common species: it would be difficult to justify its retention.  

On the same boundary there is a medium sized conifer which has undoubtedly been lifted and at a glance seems to have reasonable health albeit there is some evidence of browning of fronds.   Bare bole – the section of trunk between the soil level and crown or its primary limbs, extends for around 1.3 metres above ground which has altered the tree’s natural shape (the foliage usually hangs close to ground level).  Furthermore, the stem/trunk bifurcates at 1.3 metres (approximately) and at this point the tree has tight forks with included wood already evident.  This point is a weakness which may become a hazard as the tree grows leading to a possible shearing off of one side of the tree effectively.  The conifer has no long term future on this basis.

In view of the points made above, therefore, it is recommended that the applicant be advised that there is no objection to the trees removal.          

RECOMMENDATION 

NO OBJECTIONS.

NOTE:

1.
The felling proposed in this application must be carried out within 2 years of the date of this notice.  Once this period has elapsed a re-notification is necessary.

2.
I should be grateful if you would consider replacing the tree(s) in order to continue the benefits which trees make to the setting and amenities of the area in general.
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